
From: Freea Itzstein-Davey [
Sent: Wednesday, 6 January 2016 2:57 PM 

To: DER, Info 

Subject: RE: Annual Audit Compliance Reports 

In response to a phone call from Samantha West today, 6 January 2015, I resubmit our comments on the AARC 

guidance material that was publically available due to an error. Kind regards, Freea 

To whom it may concern 

In regards to the draft Guidance for Annual Audit Compliance Reports (AACRs) available for public comment, there 

are some changes to the form, but the changes seem to be minor in nature.  The main change is the requirement to 

publish AACRs on the website to enable demonstration of environmental compliance to the wider community. It is 

understood as part of the reforms that it is proposed to remove the requirement for an Annual Environmental 

Report (AER) and therefore the AACRs becomes more valuable.  

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback.  

All the best 

Freea 

Freea Itzstein-Davey 

Senior Environmental Scientist 

MBS ENVIRONMENTAL 

4 Cook Street, West Perth  WA 6005

e:   

w:   www.mbsenvironmental.com.au

Disclaimer:  

The information contained in this message is intended for those to whom it is addressed. It may contain confidential or privileged information and if you are not the 

intended recipient, you must not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance on it. If you received this message in error please destroy it and reply to the sender 

immediately or contact Martinick Bosch Sell Pty Ltd. on  immediately. All care has been taken to ensure that this message and any attachments are virus 

free; we do not accept responsibility for any virus infections caused by receipt of this message.

From: Freea Itzstein-Davey  

Sent: Thursday, 24 December 2015 2:00 PM 

To: 'info@der.wa.gov.au' 
Subject: Annual Audit Compliance Reports 

To whom it may concern 

In regards to the draft Guidance for Annual Audit Compliance Reports (AACRs) available for public comment, there 

are some changes to the form, but the changes seem to be minor in nature.  The main change is the requirement to 

publish AACRs on the website to enable demonstration of environmental compliance to the wider community. It is 

uncertain   It is understood as part of the reforms that it is proposed to remove the requirement for an Annual 

Environmental Report (AER) and therefore the AACRs becomes more valuable.  

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback.  

All the best 

Freea 

Freea Itzstein-Davey 

Senior Environmental Scientist 

MBS ENVIRONMENTAL 

4 Cook Street, West Perth  WA 6005

Disclaimer:  

The information contained in this message is intended for those to whom it is addressed. It may contain confidential or privileged information and if you are not the 

intended recipient, you must not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance on it. If you received this message in error please destroy it and reply to the sender 

immediately or contact Martinick Bosch Sell Pty Ltd. on  immediately. A care has been taken to ensure that this message and any attachments are virus 

free; we do not accept responsibility for any virus infections caused by receipt of this message.




